## American Library Association Government Documents Round Table

## Government Information Technology Committee (GITCO)



## **GITCO Home > Midwinter '99 Minutes**

Minutes GODORT GITCO Meeting ALA Midwinter, Philadelphia Sheraton Society Hill, Ballroom El Sunday, January 31, 1999

The meeting was called to order at 2:00 P.M. by chair Barbara Levergood.

Members of the committee and visitors introduced themselves and were welcomed. Some background on GITCOs charge was given by the chair. Those interested in becoming more involved in GITCO were encouraged to contact the GODORT chair or volunteer to assist on GITCO projects as a "Friend of GITCO (individuals who work on GITCO-related projects but are not officially committee members).

The agenda was approved with the addition of an item under Section 7a, Workgroup 4: Stepher Woods would discuss an option for linking from a MARC record to documentation.

The minutes of the Annual Meeting in Washington, D.C. were approved as written. Announcements

DTTP publication is almost back on track.

Beth Bauer is doing very well and is expected to be able to attend Annual in New Orleans. Despite being absent from todays meeting she has nevertheless contributed.

Rare and Endangered Documents has indicated that it would like to have a liaison from GITCO.

1 of 2 3/20/06 9:10 AM

Brian Rossmann reported that the letter drafted by GITCO to be sent by the chair of GODORT to NCLIS support of its Assessment of Electronic Government Information Products was completed last summer. Copies of this letter were distributed at last Annuals GITCO meeting. Bob Willard reported on the progress of this project at the current FDTF Update.

Old Business CD-Documentation Project

The Chair gave some background and history on the project and commented that it is progressing slowl committee speed. The crucial thing at this point is to get through the planning stage hopefully at this meeting and find a host well before this summers Annual Meeting.

Workgroup 2: Stephen Woods reported to the committee on his work updating William Spivey ar Larry Shankmans web page listing what documentation on CD-ROMs libraries are making available via the Web. He intends to spend more time evaluating sites. The committee decided that GITCOs page will 1 to Woods revised version of the page; however, the original version will be retained. GITCO has advertised on Govdoc-1 soliciting recommendations to sites that contain good documentation; Woods wild so again.

Workgroup 4: Doralyn Edwards discussed the GITCO CD-ROM Documentation Project Database Issu document. It lists desired features of the database along with some facts (such as the anticipated of the database, how much it will grow, be updated, etc.).

Stephen Woods made some suggestions regarding linking from MARC records to documentation. GI will explore this further.

Workgroup 5: Barbara Levergood presented a revised version of the document Recommended Guidelines for the Content of the CD-ROM Documentation Service. There was no objection to the docum as written and it was accepted by the committee.

Workgroup 6: Annette Curtis-Carroll outlined her workgroups work on the mock-up of the Input Form t used for entering data into the database. She raised several rhetorical questions and concerns about how this form would work, but felt most of these issues are host-related; accordingly they cannot be resolved until a host is selected. It was decided that a separate field is necessary for non-depositems and that any standard call number should be included in the database. The committee will proconto the next steps of soliciting a host.

Workgroup 7: Mary Mallory shared the Draft document which will be used to solicit a volunteer to he the ALA/GODORT/GITCO CD-ROM Documentation Service. Some small revisions were suggested including the addition of a section that defines the role of the editors who will be adding data to the database. was observed that it should be made clear that the host will be responsible for the technical aspect hosting the site while other functions will be done by a separate editor.

The committee discussed some of the problems and concerns with respect to asking one person or institution to voluntarily assume responsibility as a host since this could potentially be a full-tijob. It was suggested that GITCO might investigate contacting a library school since library school students might be willing to take on a project such as this as part of their studies.

It was recommended that we get some feedback from GPO at this point in the project. Levergood will check on this.

It was pointed out that the host must be prepared to attend all GITCO meetings.

New Business

CDs that dont run on Windows 95/NT

It was decided that GITCO would place a message on Govdoc-1 requesting that CD-ROM installation and operating problems, workarounds, and solutions be posted to the list. GITCO would later reconsider whether we wanted to become further involved in the issue of which CD-ROMs run or do not run under W Adjourned at 5:25.

Submitted by Brian W. Rossmann, GITCO secretary.

2 of 2 3/20/06 9:10 AM